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PRINCIPAL’S REFLECTIONS 

 

Photo by Luke Fowler 

I am honoured to have been appointed as the new 
Principal of Brebeuf College School. I actually 
completed my practice teaching here over a 
decade ago, and so I am delighted to return to this 
vibrant community based on the Pillars of Faith, 
Excellence, Tradition, and Fellowship.  

In this newsletter, you will read about many of the 
amazing activities happening at our school in 
everything from charity to athletics, from 
excursions to our award-winning House System. 
They all remind us that we at Brebeuf aim to 
develop well-rounded students who are not just 
committed to classroom learning, but who in the 
Jesuit Tradition, will become Intellectually 
Competent, Open to Growth, Loving, Religious, and 
Committed to Justice. Our dedicated staff are 
constantly working to inspire our students to 
achieve these goals, to achieve success, and to 
become “People for Others”. 

I look forward to getting to know all of the 
members of the Brebeuf family better.  

God bless, 

James Tanchez  

 

IMPORTANT DATES 

 

Nov. 18  P.A. Day (no classes) 

Nov. 20 Order of Brebeuf Induction Mass and 
Ceremony 

Nov. 21  Feast of Our Lady of the Presentation 

Nov. 24  Parent-Teacher Interviews; Casual Day 

Nov. 25  Late Start Schedule 

Nov. 28  Start of Clothing Drive 

Dec. 2  First Friday Mass at 8:00 a.m. 

Dec. 22  Casual Day 

Dec. 24-Jan. 8 Christmas Break (no classes) 

Dec. 25  Christmas 

Jan. 1  New Year’s Day 

Jan. 27-Feb. 1 Examinations 

Feb. 2  P.A. Day (no classes) 

Please check the “My School Day” app for more 
information and updates to scheduled events. 

 

The Relations is the official newsletter of 

 Brebeuf College School 

It is named for the letters that St. Jean de Brebeuf and 

his Jesuit colleagues sent home to France in the 17th 

Century.  

Its aim is to share much of our school’s good news. 

Michael Da Costa ’92, Editor 

Michael.dacosta@tcdsb.org 
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MEN FOR OTHERS 
BREBEUF WINS CARTY AWARD 

 

Mr. David Gonzales (staff) receives the plaque 

Brebeuf College School was presented with the 

2022 Michael Carty Award for its award-winning  

Kairos retreat programme. The honour, sponsored 

by the Catholic Education Foundation of Ontario, 

recognizes initiatives to improve, develop, and 

enhance Catholic Education in the province. Kairos 

retreats are Jesuit-inspired and help to bring 

students closer to God, their faith, their families, 

and each other. Congratulations and special thanks 

to Mr. Gregoris, Mr. Guy, and Mr. Rebello for 

organizing and leading Kairos at Brebeuf. 

FIRST FRIDAY MASSES 

 

One of Brebeuf’s oldest traditions since 1963 is the 

celebration of monthly First Friday Masses in 

honour of the Sacred Heart of Jesus. Following 

Mass, the Blessed Sacrament is exposed for 

students and staff to spend time with Our Lord.  

 

THE EXAMEN 

The Examen is a special prayer created by St. 

Ignatius of Loyola, Founder of the Jesuits. The 

Brebeuf community prays it together every 

Monday and it is an important part of the prayer 

life of our Jesuit-inspired community. 

 

ARMENIAN FUNDRAISER 

 

Brebeuf’s Marketing Class and Armenian Club 

teamed together to sell popcorn and raffle tickets 

in support of victims and families in the war in 

Armenia. Almost $300 was raised!  



KAIROS RETREAT 

 

Brebeuf’s successful Jesuit-inspired Kairos retreat 

programme continued this year with a special 

retreat for Prefects and Grade 11 students. It was a 

three-day overnight event held at Manresa Retreat 

Centre in Pickering. Father John O’Brien, S.J. was 

the Jesuit spiritual leader. It is a wonderful example 

of student leadership in the Ignatian tradition that 

brings students closer to God, family, and friends. 

Thanks to all adults who attended and assisted, 

including: Staff: Mr. Gregoris, Mr. Guy, Mr. Rebello, 

Ms. Hughes-Butler; from the Archdiocese: Fr. 

Matthew McCarthy, Gabriel Marania; and Alumni: 

Kalana Sembakuttige and Ceasar Membreno.  

 

OPENING MASS 

 

On September 26, the Feast Day of St. Jean de 

Brebeuf, our Patron, the opening school Mass was 

celebrated in our school’s Atrium. The entire 

student body and staff were gathered together in 

one space: a rare opportunity. The Celebrant was 

Father Winston Rye, S.J., former Rector and the 

Principal (1979-1984). The homilist was Jesuit 

Deacon Robenson Siquitte. Our next school Mass 

will be held for Advent. 

 

GRADE 9 RELIGION RETREAT 

By Adam Khalil (Gr. 9) 
 

 
 
The Religion retreat that I had on October 27 was 
my first ever retreat. To be honest, I didn't expect 
much from this trip, considering that it was one 
minute away from my school and held inside a 
house (convent). I didn't fully know the concept of 
a retreat in the first place. However, after my peers 
and I got settled in and began our introductory 
game, I realized that this retreat might actually be 
fun. This trip wasn't as expensive or fancy as a visit 
to the museum or an overnight excursion; its true 
price, which was way more than anyone can afford, 
was at heart, because we got to connect with and 
pray to our God. 
 
My favourite place in the house was one hundred 
percent the chapel. As I looked around the place, I 
could truly tell its sacredness and beauty. The thing 
that had my eye, however, was the golden 
tabernacle. It seemed really amazing and reminded 
me of the sacrifice of Jesus for our salvation. When 
we prayed and placed our envelopes in the brown 
basket, I felt moments of peace and relaxation. 



One day later, I think I am starting to turn away 
from my sins that I had written down. Thank you, 
God! 
 
My favourite part of the retreat was when I got to 
perform ten push-ups in front of my peers. "It was 
my time to shine," I thought. 
 
Another thing that I really enjoyed was the short 
movie for St. Ignatius of Loyola. The artistic style 
and edits were very engaging. His story helps me 
understand that we should all come to God no 
matter our circumstances or sins that we have 
committed. We are truly lucky that our God is 
merciful and kind. 
 
I would like to finally thank Sister Theresa and 
Sister Rosa for the outstanding retreat that was 
held. Your hard work was acknowledged by all of 
us.    
 

OPERATION COAT THE COLD! 

ANNUAL CLOTHING DRIVE 

 

IN SUPPORT OF THE SOCIETY OF 

ST. VINCENT DE PAUL 

 

NOVEMBER 28 – DECEMBER 5 

EARN HOUSE POINTS! 

SCHOOL NEWS 
 

POST-SECONDARY FAIR 
 

 
 
Over 300 students and parents crammed the 
Brebeuf gymnasium for the annual Post-Secondary 
Fair. This event saw dozens of universities, colleges, 
and trades represented to promote their 
programmes and answer questions. Ms. Marino, 
Head of Guidance, was the coordinator and 
organized the event. She notes: “The in-person 
Brebeuf Post Secondary Fair was a huge success! 
The fair is something we will offer year after year 
so that students can have the opportunity to 
explore all options in a less crowded and more 
personal setting!” 
 

 

ART CORNER 
 

 
By Joemart Tavas 

 



CAMP ROBIN HOOD 
 

On September 15, the Grade 9s attended an 
orientation camp to welcome them into the 
Brebeuf Family and House System. Students 
participated in a variety of athletic challenges and 
games. The day was organized by Ms. McTernan 
and Ms. Walsh and run by the Prefects. Here are 
two student reflections from the day. 

 
By Lucas Alicandro (Gr. 9) 

I think that Camp Robin Hood was a beneficial 
experience for many reasons. First of all, we got to 
become closer to our friends using our 
communication skills. Secondly, we got to do fun 
activities and improve our teamwork skills by doing 
interesting activities such as balancing on a seesaw 
and rolling a marble through PVC pipes. Lastly, we 
worked on our listening skills by listening to our 
Prefect leaders and to the instructions for the 
games. In conclusion, Camp Robin Hood was an 
important experience because we worked on all 
these skills and had fun at the same time. 

 

By Adam Khalil (Gr. 9) 

Our Grade 9 expedition to Camp Robin Hood was a 
very thrilling start to our school year. For me, this 
was a very meaningful experience because it 
helped us students, Prefects, and teachers to get to 
know one another a little better. Now that I look 
back at it, every activity that we partook in 
required some sort of collaboration or teamwork. 
This helped us form new friendships and 
strengthen old ones. I remember how every 
students was cheering for their Houses during the 
musical chairs game. I feel like this really 
represented what Brebeuf is all about and 
emphasized our school Pillar of Fellowship. The trip 
to Camp Robin Hood really helped me feel 
welcomed into Brebeuf and made me look forward 
to all the fun I will have in the next four years. 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 
 



STUDENT COUNCIL 
 

 
Congratulations to these Brebeufians chosen to 
lead the student body! 

 
STEAM TRIP 

 

 
 

Grade 9 STEAM students attended an experiential 
learning trip to Tommy Thompson Park in 
collaboration with the Toronto Region 
Conservation Authority.  

HOUSE UPDATE 
 

 
Victorious staff pose after winning Dodgeball v. Chabanel 

House 

Chabanel - 3622 

Lalande - 2905 

Jogues - 2699 

Garnier - 2184 

Daniel - 2027 

Lalemant – 1990 
 

As of Nov. 11, 2022 

 
REMEMBRANCE DAY 

 
Brebeufians stopped 
on November 11 to 
remember all of 
Canada’s war dead 
and members of the 
military who have 
served the cause of 
peace. A special 
presentation was 
broadcast over the 

PA system. Some of the highlights included the 
contributions of Chinese Canadians, Indigenous, 
and women. Lest we forget!  
 



PREFECTS 
 

 
 

Brebeuf’s Prefects are student leaders who are role 
models and help to run the House System and 
Mentor younger students. They were selected for 
the 2022-2023 year in June. A special 
commissioning ceremony took place as part of the 
Jesuit Endorsement Mass on June 3. Prefects then 
participated in a talk and discussion led by Father 
Len Altilia, S.J. on what Jesuit leadership should 
look like as we prepare all of our boys to be Men 
for Others and intellectually competent, open to 
growth, loving, religious, and committed to justice. 
It was an inspiring day for all. 
 
Congratulations to the Prefects for this year: 
 

Aquino, John Harvey 
Bonanno, Matthew 

Butt, Talal 
Capozzi, Gianpaolo 

Carvalho, Jordan 
Cheng, Hansen 
D'Souza, Andre 
De Castro, Luke 
DeSouza, James 
Di Loreto, Carlos 

Ellacer, Nedel 
Falsarella, John 
Gamo, Jaymie 

Gomez, Al Gene 
Hyun, Junhwan (James) 

Ifroze, Abraham 
Joseph, Joshua 

Kim, Kevin 
Kome, Willy 

Levillard, Brayden 
Liscombe, Nayan 

Lorino, Alijah 
Makhlouta, Pierre 

Marshall, Paul 
Martins, David 

Mayer, Nicholas 
Mousley, Anthony 

Nejatian, Hossein Pasha 
Otoni DePaula, Felipe 

Pangan, Angelo 
Papadatos, Kyri 

Sam Johnson, Wilfred 
Satkunarajah, Ananth 

Syrett, Zachary 
Syrett, North 

Tamayo, Vince 
Yousef, Peter 

 

MATH UPDATE 
 

By Brad Ryan (Head of Mathematics) 

 

 
 
Semester One has a Grade 9 STEAM Class of 
twenty-six students, a Grade 11 Enriched Class of 
thirty-one students, and a Grade 12 Enriched 



Calculus class with ten students. The current class 
averages for these classes is in the 82 – 86% range. 
 
The enriched AP Calculus class has finished all first 
year university Calculus and is now about to study 
second year Calculus, including partial 
derivatives, double and triple integrals, and 
differential equations. 
  
In Semester Two beginning in January, the Grade 
11 class continues and takes the 12 Advanced 
Functions course, which we will have already 
finished in the Grade 11 class. Thus, we can study 
AP Calculus and the students can write the AP 
Calculus exam in early May. 
  
There will be a Grade 9 and Grade 10 STEAM class 
in Semester Two as well. 

 
NEW POSTERS 

 

 
 

 
 
In order to promote our Four Brebeuf Pillars of 
Faith, Excellence, Tradition and Fellowship, twenty-
eight new posters highlighting them were placed 
around the school. They also include the Jesuit 

Grad at Grad Expectations: Intellectually 
Competent, Open to Growth, Loving, Religious, and 
Committed to Justice. Thanks to Ms. Kira Ling for 
designing them and to Mr. Aldo Di Felice ’81 and 
TLN for the donation which made them possible! 

 
SUPPORTING THE UNIFORM 

 
By Gabriel De Los Rios (Gr. 9) 

 

 
 
Many have liked and disliked the idea of schools 
having a uniform dress code. A uniform dress code 
is how one should dress in a place such as a school 
or work. Catholic schools such as Brebeuf should 
have a uniform dress code. Brebeuf should keep a 
uniform dress code because it’s safer, teaches 
responsibility, and makes school a more 
comfortable environment. 
 
The first reason why Brebeuf should maintain a 
uniform dress code is that it’s safer. First of all, it’s 
safer because it helps school staff to identify who’s 
a student and who isn’t. This makes it harder for 
someone with malicious intent to enter the school 
property. Secondly, it’s safer because it discourages 
gang activity on school grounds which can be a 
huge problem. Finally, it’s safer because it can 
reduce bullying related to what someone wears 
and how much money they have. In conclusion, 
Brebeuf having a uniform dress code is safer. 
 
The second reason Brebeuf should keep a uniform 
dress code is that it teaches responsibility. First of 
all, it teaches responsibility because students 
would have to make sure their uniform is clean 
every day they go to school and wash it when 



necessary. Additionally, it prepares students for 
their future jobs when it comes to uniforms 
because it teaches them the importance of 
dressing. Finally, it teaches responsibility because 
students would try their best not to get their 
uniforms dirty because they’d have to clean them if 
they did. In conclusion, having a uniform dress 
code demonstrates responsibility.  
 
The third reason Brebeuf should have a uniform 
dress code is that it makes the school a more 
comfortable environment. This is important 
because the best way to engage students is by 
making them all feel comfortable in a space of 
unity, which can be reinforced by everyone 
wearing the same thing. Additionally, having a 
uniform can prevent peer pressure that might 
make students buy expensive clothes. Finally, a 
uniform makes school a better environment 
because it can make students focus more on 
studying rather than what they’re wearing. In 
conclusion, Brebeuf having a uniform dress code 
can make school a more comfortable environment.  
 
Some people don’t like the idea of a uniform dress 
code, but it is a good thing. They are safer, teach 
responsibility, and make school a better 
environment to be in. 
 
 

 
 

WATERLOO BEAVER CONTEST 
 

 
 
Grade 9 and 10 students in our STEAM programme 
wrote the prestigious University of Waterloo  
Beaver Computing Challenge. We look forward to 
receiving the results and expect great things! 
 

YOUTH LOUNGE 

 

The Youth Lounge/Room is a new safe and 
inclusive space at the back of the Library/Learning 
Commons for our students to come together and 
feel part of a community. 
 



The Student Nutrition Programme runs out of the 
youth lounge. We serve a warm breakfast every 
morning and snacks during lunch. Students are 
welcome in the lounge to have their breakfast and 
lunch, play games, and listen to music. 

The lounge is open every day from 8:15 a.m. to  
8:35 a.m. and 11:16 a.m. to 12:10 p.m.  Eventually, 
they would like to keep the lounge open during 
third period for those on spare. Also, in the new 
year, they hope to start running small groups with 
our school social workers and mental health nurse. 

Questions? Contact our CYW 
savina.cecatini@tcdsb.org. 

 

 
 
 

 
 

OUTDOOR CLASSROOM 
 

By Mr. Mich D’Angelo 
 

  
 
Brebeuf was awarded a $30,000 grant to build an 
Outdoor Classroom which was completed June 
2022 and is now ready to use. 
 
An outdoor classroom is a space that brings 
learning outside. It is a gathering place for teachers 
and students and provides an opportunity for 
students to reconnect with nature. The outdoor 
classroom can be used for every subject in every 
season. Young people benefit from learning 
outdoors. In addition to the educational value of 
learning outdoors, there are numerous health 
benefits as well. 
 
Some of the benefits include: 

• improved mood and happier students 
• enhanced appreciation for the natural 

world and a better understanding of 
ecological concepts related to climate 
change 

• increased retention rate for subject 
material 

• improved social skills and learning for 
experiential learners 

All classes can be taught outside and should be 
encouraged among all teachers at our school. 
 
 

mailto:savina.cecatini@tcdsb.org


SPORTS 
 

  

ATHLETICS FALL 2022 
 

By Mr. Brad Chin You ‘98 
 
Brebeuf sports are fully back for the 2022 season! 
It has been a long time since we experienced the 
sights and sounds of Brebeuf Athletics. Thanks to 
all of our dedicated Community and Teacher 
Coaches for their commitment and leadership with 
our student-athletes - especially in this climate. 
 
Football is alive and well again at Brebeuf! 
Congrats to former coach, Mr. John Engel, on his 
move to Archbishop Romero. The programme was 
in serious question after his departure. However, 
thanks to Mr. Bayley, and community Coaches, Tim 
Hughes, Carlo Onorati, and Jered Hardy, the Varsity 
Football team had its best season ever. The Bulls 
finished third in their season then lost a 
heartbreaker in the semi-final. Since the last week 
of August, all of the players, managers, and 
coaches, practised daily to represent Brebeuf - and 
they did not disappoint. Highlights include the epic 
26-6 home opener win against Michael Power, and 
gutsy wins versus Villanova and Mr. Engel’s new 
team, Archbishop Romero. Congrats to Seniors 
who gave so much to the programme - especially 
Daniel Paccione, Justin Young, and Andrew Arcyo 
for their leadership. Next season promises to be 
another great one with many Seniors returning and 
the growth of our Juniors. 
 

 

 
 

 
 

Congratulations to Grade 12 Golfer, Sebastian 

Reyes, who finished 4th in the TDCAA Golf 

Championship with a score of 78 at Trafalgar Golf 

and Country Club! Thanks to Mr. Gonzalez for 

coaching, and to alumnus, Matteo D’Ambrosio ‘18, 

for coming back to give the team some swing tips. 



 
 
Brebeuf's Jr Soccer team came within one goal of 
advancing to the final round of the playoffs. Led by 
Mr. Debicki and Mr. D’Angelo, the boys went on to 
a 1-1-1 record in TDCAA tournament. With Timothy 
Gonzalez-Pena leading the way, the future is bright 
for Brebeuf soccer! 
 

 
 
The Senior Volleyball Team, coached by Ms. 
Caranci and Ms. Speranza had a great regular 
season, finishing second in their conference. After 
a convincing quarterfinal win vs Chabonel, the boys 
lost in the semi-final in a close match. Special 
kudos to Raven Matibag and Benny Kasi, who led 
the team in blocks and kills. 
 
Brebeuf’s hockey programme continues to thrive. 
The Varsity Hockey team is gearing up for another 
season, already playing in the TDCAA seeding 

tournament at York University. Led by coaches Mr. 
Chin You and Mr. Debicki, the teams really came 
together to play as brothers. With talents like 
Nayan Liscombe, Justin Young, and feisty Daniel 
Condarcuri, Brebeuf will be competitive again this 
season.  
 

 
 
Brebeuf’s hockey programme continues to grow. 
The Varsity Hockey team is gearing up for another 
season, already playing in the TDCAA seeding 
tournament at York University. Led by coaches Mr. 
Chin You and Debicki, the teams really came 
together to play as brothers. With talents like 
Nayan Liscombe, Justin Young, and feisty Daniel 
Condarcuri, Brebeuf will be competitive again this 
season.  
 

 
 
Unfortunately, Covid lockdowns led to the 
cancellation of the basketball seasons for the past 
three years. This year, Basketball is back! Many 
thanks to alumni for giving back to our community 



to coach. Ferdinand General ‘03 and Brian Blas ‘03 
have led the Senior basketball Bulls to a torrent 2-0 
start! The Juniors are also training hard with 
coaches Mr. Wright and Alumnus Robert Brohman 
‘82. Without these amazing people, our basketball 
programme could not exist for the 36 students in 
playing. Thank you! 
 

 
 
Brebeuf’s Badminton and Indoor Soccer teams are 
already starting to practise hard in preparation for 
their upcoming seasons. It’s been so good to see 
and hear the life that sport brings to our vibrant 
community.  
 

TCDSB TRUSTEES 
 
 
 
 
 
Ward 1: Joseph Martino 
Ward 2: Markus De Domenico 
Ward 3: Ida Li Preti 
Ward 4: Teresa Lubinski 
Ward 5: Maria Rizzo 
Ward 6: Frank D’Amico (Vice-Chair) 
Ward 7: Michael Del Grande 
Ward 8: Gary Tanuan 
Ward 9: Kevin Morrison 
Ward 10: Daniel Di Giorgio 
Ward 11: Angela Kennedy 
Ward 12: Nancy Crawford (Chair) 
Student Trustee: Stephanie De Castro 
Student Trustee: David Beshai 

 

PARENTS 

CATHOLIC SCHOOL PARENT COUNCIL 
(CSPC) 

by Cristina Martins, CSPC Chair 

Since this is the first CSPC article for this school 
year, I would like to take this opportunity on behalf 
of CSPC to welcome back all our returning families 
and to welcome all our new families to Brebeuf. I 
am so excited to be back with you as the Chair of 
the 2022-2023 CSPC. 

Although there was a slow return to in-person 
events in early 2022, I am pleased to report that 
overall, 2021-2022 was a successful year for CSPC. 

Our events over the last school year included: 

· Co-hosting motivational speaker and Poet 
Laureate for Mississauga Wali Shah, made possible 
in part through the Parent Reaching Out Grant 
(PRO Grant); 

· Hosting our 1st Patty Day – CSPC provided free 
Jamaican patties to all students; 

· Holding our Annual Used Uniform Sale raising a 
record-breaking amount of $8600.00. 

Through “Bikes for Willowdale”, a programme 
sponsored by our former local City Councillor John 
Filion in partnership with our local TCDSB Trustee 
Maria Rizzo, we successfully applied for and 
received four new bike racks. Each bike rack can 
hold approximately ten bicycles. We were very 
pleased to see students ride their bikes to school 
during the “Bike to School Week” this past May. 
Cycling is an important way to improve health, help 
the environment and reduce traffic in our 
neighbourhoods. We encourage more students to 
cycle to and from school. Currently, Brebeuf has 
sufficient bike racks to accommodate 
approximately seventy bikes. 



I am pleased to further report that our plan for 
2022-2023 is to continue to organize and support 
events that enrich, enhance, and improve student 
education and achievement. As we welcome our 
new Principal Mr. Tanchez to our school 
community, CSPC looks forward to working closely 
with him and the school administration to achieve 
our goals as a parent/guardian community. 

I would like to take this opportunity to introduce 
you to the CSPC for 2022/2023: 

James Tanchez (Principal):  Ex-Officio 
Rob Gregoris: Spiritual Representative 
Michael Da Costa: Teacher Representative 
Trish Berry: Community Representative 
Cristina Martins: Chair 
Tatiana de Oliveira: Vice Chair 
Alvaro Morales: Treasurer 
Jody Maillet: Secretary 
Sandra Quevedo: OAPCE Rep 
Tatiana Moreira Boechat: Parish Rep/OAPCE Rep 
Daniela Mossini Miskulin: Special Ed Rep 
Filippina Abate: Member at Large 
Maral DerMardivossian: Member at Large 
Liza Malkhassian: Member at large 
Paul Fettes: Member at Large 

Lastly, I encourage you to get involved in the life of 
the school and in your son(s)’ learning in whatever 
way you can. The CSPC is an excellent way for 
parents to get involved in the school. Our meetings 
for the rest of this school year are set for 
November 30, January 26, February 23, April 27, 
and May 25. There is nothing more gratifying than 
the feeling of knowing that you have made a 
difference in your son’s learning and school 
community. Come join us and be that difference. 
Everyone is welcome. We’d love to see you there 
and value your support. 

We are always keen to hear from other parents. 
We are here to represent your views at the school. 
To contact Parent Council please email: 
cspc.brebeuf@tcdsb.org. 

We hope to see you! 

Cristina Martins, CSPC Chair 

ALUMNI NEWS 
 

ORDER OF BREBEUF 

 

 
(L-R) George Macri ’68, Tom McGouran ’76, Nabil Tadros ‘74 

 

 
Father Winston Rye, S.J. assisted by Deacon Paul Bar ‘79 

 

Three outstanding Alumni were inducted into the 

Order of St. Jean de Brebeuf on November 20. This 

is the highest honour that can go to a member of 

the Brebeuf community and recognizes those who 

embody the mission of the school and our Men and 

Women for Others philosophy. The day started 



with a Mass in the chapel celebrated by Father 

Winston Rye, S.J., former principal and rector, and 

assisted by Deacon Paul Bar ’79. Afterwards the 

Induction Ceremony was held at Bayview Golf and 

Country Club with many of the inductees’ families 

and friends in attendance, along with staff, former 

staff, and alumni. 

 

GEORGE MACRI '68 

 

George is one of our most dedicated alumni who 

personifies a "man for others". George has 

consistently supported Brebeuf over the past fifty 

years, helping to honour some of Brebeuf s earliest 

faculty members by establishing academic awards 

and scholarships recognizing teachers like O'Neil 

Gazeley, Lou Puccini and E.J. Barry. 

 

Whenever Brebeuf has held a fundraising campaign 

George has contributed, whether for the "New 

Building Fund" campaign in 1999-2000 or the 

return of football in 2018. During the 50th 

Anniversary celebrations in 2014, George went out 

of his way to donate back to Brebeuf some very 

unique Jesuit artifacts that he had been able to 

acquire; he wanted them to be at Brebeuf as a 

tribute to the religious order that founded the 

school. 

 

George makes his many contributions to Brebeuf 

very quietly and without any request for 

recognition. George has also been a long standing 

supporter of The Jesuits of Canada as well as a 

Board Member, donor and volunteer with the 

Providence Centre Health Care Foundation as well 

as with charitable organizations such as Cystic 

Fibrosis Canada, Camp Winston and the Amarok 

Society. 

 

 

TOM McGOURAN '76 

 

Tom McGouran is one of the most positive and 

caring people that you are ever going to meet. 

Throughout his lengthy broadcasting career, Tom 

has used his public platform to support many 

worthwhile causes, organizations and charities. 

Tom has led a live radio-a-thon which broadcasts 

for three days straight for the past 20+ years to 

raise funds and awareness for organizations in 

need, including The Salvation Army, The Christmas 

Cheer board of Winnipeg, Winnipeg Harvest and 

Siloam Mission. 

 

Tom has also organized a radio-a-thon and hosted 

a “battle of the bands” for Cancer Care Manitoba 

for many years He has coordinated the annual 

“Play 4 on 4” ball hockey tournament to benefit 

charities such as The United Way, True North Youth 

Foundation and The Movement Centre of 

Winnipeg. 

 

Other organizations that Tom has assisted include 

The Winnipeg Humane Society, The Children’s 

Rehabilitation Center, Ride for Dad, Habitat for 

Humanity, Meals on 

 

Wheels, Big Brothers and Sisters of Winnipeg, 

Never Alone Foundation, Children’s Wish 

Foundation and A and O Services for Older Adults. 

 

 

NABIL TADROS '74 

 

Nabil has lived his life as a "man for others" as a 

teacher, coach, volunteer and as a dedicated 

alumnus of Brebeuf. Nabil has been an exemplary 

community leader, a dedicated mentor to many of 

his students and a true champion of the 

underprivileged. Nabil helped find shelter and work 

for refugees that arrived here with nothing but 

their families and hope for a better future. For over 

25 years Nabil has been taking students, friends 

and colleagues others to visit his home country of 

Egypt, bringing hockey bags and suitcases full of 

clothes to a local orphanage. These children look 

forward to him coming to Egypt because he brings 

them happiness. 

 



Nabil has provided free sports camp opportunities 

to children in financial need and has provided 

unparalleled commitment to coaching high school 

sports as well as serving as the Head Coach of the 

University of Toronto’s Men’s and Women’s Tennis 

teams for over 25+ years. As an alumni volunteer, 

he championed the school’s sports heritage project 

recognizing Brebeuf’s rich athletic tradition. His 

willingness to always help others is the true 

definition of “Man of Others”. 

FROM THE ARCHIVES 

 

Brebeuf Football Team 1970 

 

OPEN HOUSE 
 

 

The Brebeuf Alumni Association was represented 
at the Open House for Grade 8 boys and their 
parents by Jonathan Page ’93, seen above sporting 
his Student Council sweater (which still fits!). Over 
500 people attended the evening and we look 
forward to welcoming these boys in September! 

RAVENOUS THINGS 

Derrick Chow ’00 has written a book for young 
adults, published by Disney! We wish him success 
and look forward to reading the next one! 

 

BEST LAWYER AWARD 

 

Michael McWilliams ’92 of Loopstra Nixon LLP was 
recently recognized by the organization Best 
Lawyers for his work in Corporate and Commercial 
Litigation. 


